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Robert F. McDermott
Post # 309

11844 Bandera Road # 417

Helotes, Texas 78023


     Commander: Willis E Gray III             1st Vice-Commander Mike Gilmour       Adjutant:   Jaime Caratini 

     Finance Office: David Kottwitz             Sgt At Arms: Mark Ochoa Jr.                Chaplain: Stan Fritz

     Hub Master: Sean Oliver                       Historian Sean Oliver





   Executive 1: N’De Narvaez
Membership Meeting Minutes
19 June 2019
Call to Order:  Commander Willis Gray III called meeting to order at 7:00 PM at Casa Helotes Senior Center, 

Helotes, TX

Advance Colors:
Color Guard posted Colors.
(Joe Chavarria and Raul Narvaez Jr.)



Invocation:
 
Chaplain Stanly Fritz had a family emergency.  David Kottwitz read the invocation.
POW/MIA Empty Chair Ceremony:
Sgt-at-Arms Mark Ochoa Jr. placed POW/MIA flag on chair.
Pledge of Allegiance:


Members recited pledge of allegiance in unison
Preamble of the Constitution of The American Legion:
  Members recited Preamble in unison
Roll Call of Post Officers:  Quorum established/officers present.


Willis Gray III 

(Commander)
Jaime F. Caratini 
(Adjutant) 

Mike Gilmour

(1st vice)  
Vacant 



(2nd Vice)

David Kottwitz

(Finc. Officer)
Vacant 



(Service Officer)

Mark Ochoa Jr.
 
(Sgt-at-Arms)

Stan Fritz



(Chaplain)     (Excused)  
Vacant

 

(Judge Advocate)

N’De  Narvaez

Executive Member 1
 
Sean Oliver       
 
Historian (Excused)
Karen Stark

 
New Executive Member
Also present:  Carlos A. Vela – SAL chairman

John Hafner – 20th District 1st Vice Commander 

  Commander Post 539 and 

  Guest Speaker 


Welcome Remarks:  Commander welcomed all members present.  Introduced our guest speaker for the installation of officers, John Hafner.  Fourteen members and guest speaker John Hafner attended the meeting.
Reading of Last Meeting’s Minutes:  Carlos Vela moved to suspend reading of the minutes from the previous meeting and approve them as written.  Kurt Bergstedt  2nd the motion and unanimously approved.
Committees Reports:

Sgt-at-Arms/Welcome Committee:  Mark Ochoa welcomed all in attendance and reminded everyone to make sure their cell phones are set to the silent mode or turn them off as to not interfere with the meeting.  Members were advised of the $1 donation if phone rings during a meeting, restrictions of hollow ground, saluting the colors if the have to leave the room during a meeting (leave early, bathroom break, etc.) and how to approach and depart the head table.
Membership/Public Relations:  Membership totals: Goal 26, New 18, PUFL 5, Renew online 6, Traditional Renew 29, Paid 2019 58, HQ transfers 5, 2019 total 63 and % of goal 242.31%  Adjutant added that another member had renewed and was not part of the totals above.  1st Vice commander Gilmour asked that all members who had recruited one or more members from September 2017 to present to contact him or the adjutant so the information could be added to the appropriate databases and the recruiter be recognized for their work,
Adjutant/Public Relations/Resolutions:  Adjutant stated that the 2019 CPR and other yearly reports had been completed and mailed to Department on time.  Requested members to start presenting their volunteer hours on a monthly basis to be able to have the totals available for the 2020 CPR.   Continued to encourage members to open a mylegion.org account and enroll in the free Legion Insurance.  Also offered assistance to members needing help enrolling in them.  He informed the membership that wewere still waiting for the results of the Lubby’s fundraiser.  We expect that their corporate office will have the results soon.  The adjutant concluded by asking members how they felt about sharing the members mailing information to the newly formed Auxiliary Unit 309 so they can invite the spouses to join the organization.  Members present did not have any objections to sharing this information but suggested sending an email to the rest of the members, with a reply by date, so that those who did not want their mail information have the opportunity express themselves.  The adjutant will be preparing the email and sending it to the members.  

Finance Report:   We are still having problems filing our first IRS form 990 due 15 May. The IRS has not processed National’s request to add Post 309 to the group 501c19 tax excemption.
Finance Officer David Kottwitz read the following finance report:
          






May

Beginning Balance:
2,132.61



Credits:



$306.00 - Fuddruckers fundraiser









$  41.00 - 1 membership ($41)















$583.50 - Cmdr Gray’s donation for Boys State









$  70.02 – 1 membership 2 yrs via square









$154.00 – 3 membership (1 for 2 yrs)









$531.00 – 1 membership (41), Boys State 
 donation (295), WAA (195)









$     0.02 – Compass for your Cause



Total Credits:
$1,685.54



Debits:



$1,1800.00 – Boys State (ck#1214)









$        62.00 – 2 member dues









$        93.00 – 3 member dues









$

 6.52 – Ooma Inc for Post phone









$      138.34 – Bereavement flowers









$          1.30 -  postage to AL Dept. (Const & ByLaws)









$         62.00 – 2 member dues









$       570.00 – WAA for 38 wreaths (doubled to 76 in May)




Total Debits:   $2,113.16

Ending Balance as of 31 May 2019:  $1,704.99

David Kottwitz moved to approve the finance report.  Carlos Vela 2nd the motion and passed unanimously.
Carlos Vela stated that he had a contact in the VFW that is willing to assist our finance officer in setting up the Post 309 accounting to be in compliance with the State of Texas and the IRS.
Service/VA&R/ROTC:  Since we do not have a service officer 20th District service officer James Pospisil has offered to provide assistance.  Commander Gray talked about the four boys we sponsored to this year’s Boy State Program.  Mentioned that transportation was done alphabetically.  One of the buses broke down and one of our boys have to wait for a replacement bus to arrive.  Posts are encouraged to send as many boys as they can each year.  Commander would like to see if next year we can send six or more boys to Boys State.
Auxiliary Unit:  Commander Gray stated that Auxiliary Unit 309 received their credentials on 2 June.  There were some items that National did not record properly and are working to get them fixed.  The auxiliary secretary contacted our Post requesting mailing addresses of our members so they can invite the spouses to join.  Members present had no objections sharing the information.  Adjutant will send an email with RSVP by 5 July for those who might not want their mailing address shared can be excluded.  The Auxiliary President was not able to join us because of family related issues. 
Hubmaster: Hubmaster was out representing the Riders at the 2nd Annual Texas Legacy Run.  The commander reminded members that web page altxpost309.org was up and running, our post email is txalpost309@gmail.com and that we are on facebook.  He mentioned that adjutant and the new webmaster are working on a new webpage and members of the executive committee are evaluating and making suggestions to improve this new webpage.  Looking to make it available to all members sometime in July.
Legion Riders:  New Riders Director reported that recycling continues and asked members to bring their aluminum cans to the meetings sowe can take them to the recycle center.  Thanked those who had been bringing their cans.  He thanked the Post  for catering the the South Central Texas Quarterly meeting held at Post 179 410 W. Coll St. New Braunfels on 8 June.  There were 5 dozen doughnuts left over.  One was left at Post 179 and the other 4 were distributed to the homeless in San Antonio.  The four boxes of peanuts were given to Post 179 and donations received benefited a homeless veteran present at the meeting and other homeless programs they have. TX Legacy Run started on 18 June at Seguin.  New Post 309 Director rode part of the first day run and two Post 309 riders are participating in the entire five day run ending in Elm Mott on 21 June.  The end of the run marks the beging of the Texas ALR Rally 21-23 June.  Director also stated that the Riders will have at least two fundraisers this year possibly at Fuddruckers and Panda Express and invited the membership to support the riders at these events.  
Sons of the American Legion:  Qualifying Post members are encouraged to fill their applications and become dual members of the Legion and the SAL.  Those interested in joining the SAL contact Carlos Vela, Mike Gilmour or Jaime Caratini so you can turn in your application.  Commander Willis turned in his SAL application.
Unfinished business: 

1. Still waiting for Commander Alford to provide the contact information of the USAA liaison, last name Martinez, and other information needed for the Post dedication.  John Hafner said he might be able to help procure some of the information needed.
2. Adjutatnt now has duplicate motorcycle titles.  The Post 309 still owes Jaime Caratini  the amount of $492 paid for the original titles.  Commander Gray will start working on the motorcycles soon.  So that members storing them can reclaim their garage spaces and we can start working on the disposition of the motorcycles.
3. N’De Narvaez accepted to be the chairperson for WAA 2019 campaign.  She stated we have wreaths for 119 of the 358 needed in our section.  This is a good start so we need to keep working on it.  There will be a WAA and membership booth at the Helotes 4th of July celebration on 3 July from 4PM until fireworks.  All members invited to stop by and join the festivities.
New Business:
1. John Halner installed the Post 309 Officers for 2019-2020 to their elected positions.

a. Commander – Willis Gray III

b. 1st Vice Commander – Mike Gilmour

c. 2nVice Commander – Carlos Vela

d. Adjutant – Jaime F. Caratini

e. Finance Officer – N’De Narvaez
f.      Chaplain – Dave Kottwitz

g. Sgt-at-Arms – Mark Ochoa Jr.
2. Riders installation of officers postponed.

3. N’De Narvaez is the POC for collection of toiletries for Homeless Female Veterans.  Collected items will be taken to the GI Forum Standown in November.  Arrangements can be made if you need the items picked up at your house.  Any questions please call N’De Narvaez (210)488-7908.                                                                                                    Herewith a list of items needed:

a. Tampons
b. Sanitary pads

c. Bras (new/gentlyused … all sizes)

d. Underwear (new/gentlyused … all sizes)

e. Socks (new only … all types)

f.      Wet wipes/face wipes

g. Deodorant

h. Chapstick

i.       Vagisil

j.       Lotion (travel & full size … never opened)

k. Shampoo  (travel & full size … never opened)

l.       Conditioner  (travel & full size … never opened)

m. Body Wash (travel & full size … never opened)

n. Hand Sanitizer

o. Toothbrushes 

p. Toothpaste 

Nice to have:

q. ID Holders (to wear around the neck)

r.       Mini Sewing Kits

s. Mini First Aid Kits

t.       Hair Brushes

u. Hairbands

v. Nail Kits

w. Disposable razors

x. Sunscreen 

4. The Post needs to get a set of indoor flags and accessories as follows:
i. U.S. flag




$31.95

ii. 2 Cord Tassels

     $14.95ea

$29.90

iii. 2 Flag Poles

          $38.95ea

$77.90

iv. 2 Toppers

    Eagle 


          $12.95 
    Legion Emblem 
$26.95

v. Carrying case     



 


$65.95

Total:  

       $245.60 plus shipping and handling

Karen Stark moved to purchase the indoor flags and accessories above totaling approximately $245.60.  Kurt Bergstd 2nd the motion.  During the discussion, Jaime Caratini stated that with the 9/11 remembrance in September and the POW/MIA remembrance in October the Post will need at least a POW/MIA flag and accessories.  Jaime Caratini moved to amend the original motion by adding $100 to purchase the POW/MIA flag and accessories. Carlos Vela 2nd the motion.  Kurt Bergestd opposed the amendment stating it should be a separate motion standing on its own.  John Hafner explained that according to Roberts Rules the amendment could be addressed either way.  Membership voted and approved the motion to amend with one vote against.  Membership then voted on approving the now amended original motion ($245.60 + $100 =  $345.60 for 3 flags and accessories). Motion approved unanimously. 
Announcement and Upcoming Events:  
a. 17-22 June – 2nd Annual Lone Star Legacy Run
b. 21-23 June – TX ALR Rally 
c. 3 July - WAA/membership booth at Helotes 4th of July celebration – 3 July 4PM until fireworks.
d. 9-15 Jul – Texas Department Convention 
e. 31 July - Fuddruckers fundraiser 4-9PM

f. 23-29 Aug – National Convention Indianapolis, IN
g. Next Post 309 Executive meeting – 1 July 2019  at Bobby J’s - 7PM
h. Next ALR Post 309 Member Meeting – 1 July 2019 at Bobby J’s - 8PM
i. Next Post 309 Membership meeting – 17 July 2019
For the good of The American Legion: 


1. Keep in your prayers:

a.  Carlos Vela’s mom, Aida Vela,  who passed away recently.

b. Dave Scepanski’s father who is very ill.

c. Janelle Barclay’s father who passed away recently.

d. Willis Gray’s daughter who will be undergoing surgery.
Benediction:
  David Kottwitz read the benediction.





 

Retire POW/MIA Flag:  Sgt-at-Arms retrieved POW/MIA flag from the empty chair.


Retire Colors:   Color Guard retired
the Colors. Thank you Joe Chavarria and Raul Narvaez Jr.




 

Meeting Adjournment:     Meeting adjourned at 8:05 PM
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